
 

29 May 2025 

 

Dr Stephen King  

Via email: DATActReview@finance.gov.au 

CC: Mr Taylor Black 

 

 

Dear Dr King, 

 
Response to the Statutory Review of the Data Availability and Transparency Act 2022 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a response to the Statutory Review of the Data Availability 

and Transparency Act 2022.  

 

Research Australia is the peak body for the Australian health and medical research and innovation 

sector. Our membership is drawn from the whole pipeline of health and medical research and 

innovation, from universities and medical research institutes to charities and patient groups, and 

health care providers and companies commercialising new health technologies. We wanted to take 

the opportunity to respond to the Statutory Review with a letter, rather than individual responses to 

each of the terms of reference as our feedback is at a higher level that cuts across most questions 

posed in Terms of Reference. 

 

Research Australia has been an active contributor to the development of the Data Availability and 

Transparency Act and have participated in previous consultations and inquiries since the 

Productivity Commission Inquiry into Data Availability and Use in 2016 and 2017. Effective health 

research relies on access to linked, high-quality data and collaboration across institutions. Without 

nationally consistent data-sharing legislation and frameworks, Australia is at risk of lagging behind 

in areas like AI in healthcare, precision medicine, and real-world evidence generation. Research 

Australia commend the Act for enabling structured access to Commonwealth-held data under a safe 

framework and recommend that the review considers further measures to expand its scope. 

 

In summary, Research Australia recommends the following: 

 

• Increase accessibility of the DAT legislation; 

• Consider outreach and training programs to ensure researchers are aware of the 

requirements and opportunities of the DAT Act; 

• Reduce ongoing administrative and governance burdens on accredited users; 

• Expand eligible accredited users to include not-for-profit research institutes; 

• Harmonise the governance system in the States and Territories to create a pathway for data 

custodianship 

 

 

Further Information 

As noted in the Issues Paper, as of 20 March 2025, 34 entities are accredited to participate in the 

DATA scheme (17 Commonwealth entities, 10 State & Territory entities, and 7 Universities) 1. In 

 
1 Statutory Review of the Data Availability and Transparency Act 2022 – Issues Paper (April 2025) 

https://www.finance.gov.au/sites/default/files/2025-04/statutory-review-of-the-dat-act-issues-paper.pdf  

 






